
Dear Praying Friends,                                                         April 2018 

 Recently I finished reading a brief biography on the life of Charles Spurgeon. There were so many places 
in the book where I highlighted and underlined quotations from Spurgeon. One of the main points I took away 
from his life was that he had an obvious zeal to serve the Lord, but he did so with correct doctrine. Taking the 
Bible and carefully studying and understanding it in preparation for teaching and preaching has been a joy to be 
able to do over the last few months here in Kenya. Whether it be a Gospel outreach I was able to preach at for 
several nights, the pastors monthly book study on the topic of what a healthy church is, the Saturday youth rally, 
or teaching in the Eldoret Bible college, all of these require much time spent studying the Word of God and    
asking God for wisdom and understanding. I am very thankful for all the opportunities given to teach and preach 
God’s word. Please pray that we will be zealous in the ministry while faithfully proclaiming Biblical doctrine. 

 It is encouraging and joyous to see God working in the lives of unbelievers, some who, after the Gospel 
outreach in one of the villages, responded in faith and repentance to the message of the Gospel. Several people 
came forward after the conclusion of the preaching and expressed that they had placed their faith in Christ and 
have since started attending the local Baptist church. I am grateful that God is working through His word to    
convert sinners to Himself and allowing me to be a messenger of His great Gospel. To God be the glory!  

 We were very thankful to make a quick nine day trip back to America to attend Bethany’s family reunion. 
There were a lot of people and we had a blast getting to see many relatives that we hadn’t seen in years, or in 
my case, some that I had never met. It was great to see family, but it was also great to return home to Kenya.  
Jet lag hit us hard, but we are finally getting back into a normal schedule.  

 As this week begins we appreciate your prayers for several opportunities that Josh has to teach in    
different Bible institutes and two pastors meetings.  

 One last exciting piece of news! We are super excited to be adding a fourth member to our family, who 
will be arriving Lord willing at the end of October!!                                                   

                                     Living for Eternity,         

    Josh, Bethany and Abram Wormley 
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